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Former Presidents were Honored at 
the Dedication Celebration July 31 

From left: Dr. James P. Miller, Jr., Chancellor James 
Johnston, President Ryan Trosper, Dr. D. Ryan Car-
stens, and Dr. Clayton Alred. 

ENMU-Ruidoso honored former    
presidents at the Grand Opening and 
Dedication Celebration July 31. Legisla-
tors, elected officials, ENMU-Ruidoso 
Community College Board members, 
Foundation Board members, ENMU 
Board of Regents, and ENMU System 
Chancellor Dr. James Johnston and 
First Lady Stephanie were on hand to 
recognize former ENMU-Ruidoso  
Presidents; Dr. James P. Miller, Jr., Dr. Michael Elrod, Dr. Clayton Alred, and Dr. D. Ryan 
Carstens. Dr. Elrod was not able to attend. The celebration included a special perfor-
mance by the ENMU-Ruidoso Community Choir. Faculty, staff and students were on 
hand to showcase the College’s academic and community education programs and    
services, and student organizations. The event ended with the 5th Monday community 
meal provided Albertson’s Market, Calvary Chapel Church, and the College. Nearly 290 
meals were served. 
 

Hall of Champions Exhibit Debut  

The Hall of Champions Exhibit Debut was showcased at the 
Grand Opening. The mobile, living exhibit is designed on old 
doors from the construction phases to serve as a tribute 
from the ENMU-Ruidoso Foundation to the community  
leaders and pioneers who followed ideas to execution and 
opened “doors” for the future generations of students, staff 
and community members. The exhibit was developed to as 
fluid as the growth and expansion of the college students 
and programs. Contributors include; President Ryan Trosper, 
Dr. Cynthia Orozco, and Lisa Maue, along with many com-
munity members who shared their talents and gifts. 
 

CNA Students Pinned 

Six certified nursing assistant certifi-
cate (CNA) of occupational training 
students were pinned at a ceremony 

Friday, July 28 at the College. The 
pinning ceremony signifies the 
completion of the program. The 
certificate of occupational  
training in nurse assistant is  
designed to prepare students to 
successfully sit for the state certified nursing assistant certification examination. 
The course instructors are Joann Wolfe and Lindsey Valliant (supervisor). 

From left: Tehzeeb Fatima, Sadie Roser, Iridian Lucero,    
Auren Smiley, Katrina Silva (front), Sharon Lester. 

Upcoming Events 
August 
7 Monday 
 Alto Preservation Coalition, 

Rm226, 10a 
 zSpace Training, Rm 116, 12:30-

2:30p 
8 Tuesday 
 zSpace Training, Rm 116, 12:30-

2:30p 
9 Wednesday 
 All Staff Meeting, Rm 201, 9a-4p 
 Employee Potluck, Tiered Area, 

12p 
10 Thursday 
 Missoula Children’s Theater, 

free make-up workshop, Rm201, 
1p 

 Hercules Production rehearsal, 
Rm 201, 2-6:15p 

11 Friday 
 Alto Coalition for Environmental 

Preservation, Rm 226, 10a 
 Basic Life Support (CPR), Rm 

106, 8a-5p 
12 Saturday 
 Education & Career Fair,           

Inn of the Mountain Gods      
Convention Center, 10a-2p 

16 Wednesday 
 All Staff Meeting, Rm 201, 8:30a

-4p 
17 Thursday 
 NM State Police, Rm 201, 8a-5p 
 All Faculty Meeting, Rm 201, 

5:30p-7p 




